Department Chairs’ Meeting Minutes

Friday, January 11, 2008
Battle Mountain - #4; Elko- HTC #137; Ely - #118; Pahrump – PVC #122; Winnemucca - #115
Present: Pete Bagley, Dick Borino, Norm Cavanaugh, Angela de Braga, David Ellefsen, Patty Fox, Mari Hunter, Richard Kampf, Jay Larson, Meachell LaSalle, Robert Lurker, Cyd McMullen, Richard McNally, Charlene Mitchel, Mary Swetich, Bret Murphy, Ed Nickel
Guests: Mike McFarlane, Sarah Negrete
Minutes were approved from the November 9, 2007 meeting.

Budget Update
1. There are no plans to cut positions. There is currently a soft hiring freeze mandated by the state. GBC does have the authorization to hire essential positions vacated by staff. However, no new positions can be added. 
2. The main goal is to not harm enrollments. We don’t want to cut things to the point where FTE goes down and we lose our budget for the next biennium. 
3. The VPAA thanked faculty and departments for their support during these stressful times. It is very important for departments to figure out what their critical budget needs are. There will be a reduction of at least 50% in operating accounts. Lab fee accounts may be used to pay computer lab aides, tutors and facilitators. 
4. Currently the Board of Regents is discussing delaying merit for professional staff until January of 2009. The 4% cost of living allocation will still be awarded in July of 2008. 

Dual Credit – “K” Sections
1. The definition of a “K” section is a course that is delivered electronically. All online classes can have a “K” section for high school students. Any IAV section, sending or receiving can have a “K” section for high school students. Courses offered live are not considered “K” sections. 
2. The charge is $25 per high school student enrolled in a “K” class. Faculty are not required to offer “K” sections. It is however, a good opportunity to get students into classes.

3. Angie de Braga will be coordinating with the high schools throughout the GBC service area to confirm dual credit course agreements. 

4. If students are taking a “K” section it doesn’t necessarily mean that they are taking it as dual credit. Dual credit means that a school district has agreed that a specific class is on their official list to take a class both as a high school class and college credit.  Students are required to complete paperwork for dual credit classes. However, if high school students are not taking the class as dual credit then there is no paperwork completed. 

Open Faculty Positions







1. We are currently in a hiring freeze. The vacant GIS/CADD and Theatre instructor positions will no longer be advertised. The Pahrump Social Sciences position will probably not be funded either.   
Job Description - Academic Success Center Director




1. The VPAA is hoping that the position is funded for next year. Currently, there is a person in the position assuming the responsibilities as the Interim ASC Director. This arrangement should be able to continue if we are unable to hire for the permanent position until the next biennium.  

2. The position will be an “A” contract. The committee assigned to rewriting the job description still needs to determine if it will be a tenure or non-tenure track position.  It also must be decided upon if it will be a teaching or an administrative faculty position. 
3. Removing the supervision of the INT 100 Orientation classes from the ASC Director position has created concern. Chairs discussed possible solutions to the concern, they are: a. assign the orientations to a Faculty Senate committee, b. provide three credits of release time to a faculty member, and c. leave it with the ASC Director position. The issue will be discussed at the next meeting. 

Online Workload Considerations







1. Richard Kampf and Jay Larson presented chairs with research they conducted on how to establish an equitable reimbursement schedule for the development of online courses. The following suggestions were made:

a. If course material is new to the college and faculty member(s) creating the class can display complete originality in course material, developmental monies should be awarded equivalent to a factor of three-times that given for traditional course development. 
b. If ancillary support is part of the course, faculty and administration should agree on what percent of the course is original and an equivalent percentage of the above mentioned stipend should be awarded. 
2. Unfortunately, due to budget constraints GBC does not have the monies to fund such a proposal. Administration tries to support the development of online courses as much as the budget provides. 
3. Some chairs felt that it’s not just the development of the course but the teaching of online is much more labor intensive.
Long Term Scheduling
1. Susanna Dorr has created a web link for the committed long term schedule. Chairs were asked to review their department’s schedule and submit revisions to the VPAA by the date that the fall 08 schedule is due.  
Planning and Assessment






1. Trying to get departments to plan better; the process will help with accreditation. Departments that have not completed their goals need to get them turned in to Bonnie A.S.A.P. 
